TALL SHIP ASSOCIATION

BOARD OF DIRECTORS MEETING MINUTES

Meeting Date: September 13, 2016
Place: Lake View Room – New Marina Pool Bldg.

Present: Olimpia Borys, Gary Moser, Frank Patterson and Barry Stuart (BOD)                 
    Diane Lee and Geig Lee (FPM) 

Guests: Mike Ferrato (#122 Cutter), Sylvia Stuart (#229 Square Rigger), Marshall Clarke (MCA)
Call to Order: B. Stuart called the meeting to order.

Introduction of Guests: B. Stuart welcomed the guests present.

Approval of Minutes for August: O. Borys made a motion to approve August minutes from the Board meeting. G. Moser seconded this motion and the motion passed. 
Architects Report: Bow window and End Wall Project: 
Invoice approval: M. Clarke presented the Board with the invoices from MCA and Southeastern Wall totaling $64,668.48 due currently for approval. After discussion, G. Moser made a motion to approve the invoices and pay from the loan proceeds. This motion was seconded by F. Patterson.
Bow window and end wall project: M. Clarke stated the Cutter building is complete and the parking lot is clean. 
Column repairs: The Board discussed the column repairs. Schooner 1st floor repairs are in progress. After discussion, F. Patterson made a motion to approve repair #2 @ Clipper. G. Moser seconded this motion and the motion passed. M. Clarke will issue a change order on this emergency repair.
Schooner Walkway and Frigate North End Wall Contract: M. Clarke stated work on the Frigate Wall has begun and moving along well. M. Clarke estimated work will start at Schooner September 19th, midweek. 
Treasurer's Report: The Board discussed the current financial situation. The balance of the operating account as of August 31, 2016 is $62,170.00. The balance in the assessment account is $123,615.00. The reserve account balance is $270,778.00. 
Liens and Delinquencies: There are two significant delinquencies as of August 31. One is in bankruptcy and one is in the process of having a lien filed against it. 
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2017 Budget: G. Lee reviewed the proposed budget. After discussion, F. Patterson made a motion to approve the 2017 budget. G. Moser seconded this motion and the motion passed unanimously. 

Property Managers Report: G. Lee discussed the J.A Piper roof bill with the Board. 
Bee infestation: G. Lee stated the bee infestation has been handled. 
Water intrusion: G. Lee stated Unit 209 had an issue with water intrusion and water loss in the kitchen area due to a toilet supply line. 
Unit 339 Musty odor and Possible Mildew: The Board determined that the musty odor and possible mildew issue would not be the HOA responsibility, however G. Lee will be inspecting the indoor air quality. 
Landscape report: The Board discussed landscaping issues at length. After discussion, G. Lee stated the landscaping committee will meet soon to develop a plan. The top priority for the committee will be to replace anything damaged by construction. 
Existing Business:
Water usage update: G. Moser gave an update on the water usage. Water usage has decreased since the leaks have been repaired. The sprinklers will be turned off unless new plantings are installed. G. Lee will also get estimates for rain sensors.  
Review of KKPOA Rental Program: B. Stuart discussed the KKPOA rental program. Long term renters will be given 3 parking stickers, 2 for Tall Ship and 1 for the club. This program will be in effect as of 9/1/16. 

Satellite Dish Removal: The Board discussed satellite dishes and concerns with cables and wires across walkways. The Board suggest that the cables be cut and bill the owner. 

New Business: 

Planning for Annual Meeting: The annual meeting will be held December 11, 2016 @ 2p.m. 


F. Patterson, O. Borys and B. Stuart will be up for reelection for 2 years.
Adjourn: G. Moser made a motion to adjourn. F. Patterson seconded this motion and the meeting adjourned. 
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